KANSAS LONGARM QUILTERS

Member Meeting

December 16, 2017

As members arrived we visited and enjoyed the holiday refreshments. Several members presented a plate of frosted cookies to Dawner O'Conner, owner of A-1 Sewing center and thanked her for allowing KLQ to meet in her class room for 2017. The cookies were paid for from our treasury, ordered and picked up by Jolene Guderjahn. There were 18 members present and one new member.

For "Show and share" seven members participated, Margaret Mans, Debbie Adams, Donna Barrager, Phyllis Neaderhiser, Anita Brozik, Debbie Damitio, and Linda Argo.

Peggy Avilez made a motion to have a drawing and give away a free membership at our February meeting. Lori seconded it. Members voted to pass the motion. Peggy Avilez made a motion to give a free membership to Dawna O'Conner or someone from A-1 Sewing center each year. Anita Brozik seconded the motion and it passed.

Anita Brozik, Vice President presented this tentative schedule of programs for our member meetings for 2018:

Feb 17 – Thread class, (tension & etc.) by Jolene Guderjahn

April 21- Jeannie McLemore a trunk show and binding techniques

June 9- School Days workshop, need volunteers by April

August 18- Textiles and Colors

Oct 20- Bus Trip

Dec 15- Christmas party

For our program those who brought gifts to exchange followed Anita's Christmas story and passed the gifts left and right accordingly. At the end we kept the gift we had in front of us.

Anita had purchased (with funds from our KLQ treasury), two gift certificates from A-1 as gifts for winner and looser of her 100 point question game.

We adjourned at 12:08

Submitted by: Donna Barrager, Secretary